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PTC News Update

November 2016

Peninsula Tennis Club

Upcoming Events & Activities

Tuesday, Nov 15th @ 6:30 pm Quarterly Membership Meeting
Tuesday, Dec 6th @ 6:30 pm Special Membership Meeting
Saturday, Dec 10th @ 6:00 pm PTC Holiday Party

Tuesday, Jan 17th @ 6:30 pm Annual Membership Meeting
Sunday, Feb 5th @ 2:00 pm Super Bowl Party




President: Duncan Grenier / House & Grounds: Matt Maloney

As most of you know, our beloved PTC last had an upgrade to the main section
of the Clubhouse back in the 60's. And, while still looking pretty good on the
surface, much of the infrastructure is beginning to fail. We have plumbing and
sewer issues in the main building, leaks in the foundation of the Men's locker
room, and the electrical system in the kitchen is not adequate for modern
usage. The kitchen and Men's facilities need to be brought up to modern
health standards.

The Club Improvement Committee has submitted a repair and upgrade plan to
the Board of Directors for presentation to the membership. The plan is
designed to address all of the issues listed above, as well as to provide a face
lift to the Clubroom to make it more hospitable. Luckily, past Boards have put
in place the right financial plans. Our current situation will allow us to
complete these repairs and upgrades from existing facilities funds, while
maintaining adequate funding in our reserve account to handle anything that
comes up unexpectedly.

The plans and description of the project are posted in the Clubhouse. We will
hold an in-depth discussion at the membership meeting on November 15th.
You will be asked to vote to approve funding for the project in December. It is
important that you are educated on this decision, as the plan will provide us
with not only a better facility, but preserve the infrastructure and avoid costly
emergency repairs.

Please join us on November 15th to learn more!!

Manager: lona Means




The ball machine and tennis balls have been left on the court several times in
the past few weeks. Please return the machine and all tennis balls to the

storage shed when you are finished using it.

It's that time of year again and finally we have had some much needed rain.
Please hang the court rollers up on the fence so they don't warp. Also, if you
need a leaf blower it is located behind the bar for your use.

As winter has arrived, the pool heater will be turned off through April 30th.
Please continue to use the spa throughout the year.

Finally, please, (yes, please again) keep the courts clean by only bringing
water out on the courts.

Club News: Jeff Tateosian
As the days get shorter, more members will be trying to squeeze in a little
tennis before the sun goes down. Unfortunately, this is the prime time for

neighbors needing to park on their streets.

Through our interactions with the neighbors regarding the lighting project, the
primary complaint we heard was about parking on Chatham Road and
Plymouth Way. We have always been aware street parking is an issue, but the
perceived impact from PTC members is much greater than we knew.

In the interest of being a better neighbor, we ask the membership to continue
to make a concerted effort to utilize parking spaces at the rear of the facility
first and street parking when there is no alternative. This is especially
important in the evenings, when the local residents are returning home from
work, and on the weekends when residents are at home and members spend
longer hours at the club. Luckily, these are the times when there is usually
plenty of parking in the High School/Baseball field parking lot.




When you do have to park on Chatham Road, please be extra mindful of
driveways and other parked cars, and give a friendly smile to the neighbors.
Extra politeness goes a long way!

Thanks in advance for your cooperation and understanding. Our neighbors will
appreciate it!

Tennis Committee: Ron Pang

With rain spoiling the semi-final and finals weekend of the Men’s Singles
tournament, we have left it up to the players to schedule their matches. The
only final to finish was Wednesday, when Brian Heimbecker defeated Dan
Dewitt for the 2016 Men's Singles Open Division, 6-2, 6-0. Congratulations
Brian. The December Drop Shot will have the results of the remaining
matches.

Membership Committee: Mindy Wong
There were no new members, nor any applications submitted during the last
month. Harvey & Kathleen Small, and Bob & Pat Meyer have resigned from

their Emeritus and Associate Memberships respectively.

Social Committee: Kim Cresci

Save the date - December 10, 2016. Ring in the holiday’s with the best party
of the year hosted by PTC. Bring the play off court for music, food, drink and
FUN! Sign up on the board outside the snack bar or email Lona at
peninsulatennisclub@gmail.com to RSVP is required for this event.
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